
COMMISSIONERS MEETING 
SPECIAL SESSION 

November 28, 2022, 8:00 AM 
 

   ATTENDANCE: 
      
COMMISSIONERS:    Rick Woodall, President 

Thomas Helmer, Vice President 
      David Berry 
COUNCIL:     Larry Parker 
DEPUTY AUDITOR: Kristina Berish  
HIGHWAY: Jim Peck 
AUDIENCE: 1 Individual   
   

 
The Putnam County Board of Commissioners met in Special Session on November 28, 2022, at 
8:00 AM at the Putnam County Highway.  Rick Woodall opened the meeting. 
 
DUNBAR COVERED BRIDGE 
Highway Engineer Jim Peck and Brian Frederick with United Consulting came to the meeting to 
discuss the LPA financial commitment letter for the bridge.  Peck passed out proposed layout 
for new bridge to bypass the current bridge.  The letter has to be submitted by December 2, 
2022.   
 
The cost for the proposed bridge is 8M, county portion overall would be 1,529,134.   The plan 
was to utilize the cumulative bridge tax to provide local funds for the project. 
 
After some discussion, Woodall made the motion to approve commitment letter, application 
#14363.  Berry seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
ADJOURN 
Woodall made the motion to adjourn.   Berry seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
 
 
_____________________________  ______________________________ 
Rick Woodall, President   Thomas Helmer, Vice President    
    
 
_____________________________         
David Berry      
 
 
_____________________________        
Attest:  Kristina Berish 
Auditor’s Office 
  


